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COE News                      January 25, 2012                   Vol. 1. Issue 

COE News 

   COE News is a new 

monthly feature of 

Georgia Southern College 

of Education that 

highlights faculty and 

staff research, teaching 

and service, and keeps 

alumni and friends up-to-

date on all the exciting 

events and developments 

happening at the college. 

I hope you enjoy this 

inaugural issue, and 

please don't hesitate to 

let me know what you 

think.  

Dr. Thomas Koballa 

Dean, COE 

coemedia@georgiasouthern.edu 

  

 

Calendar 

 Jan. 20   Spring Faculty & 

Staff Meeting  

 Jan. 25   COE Faculty 

Award Winner Dr. Christine 
Draper Focus on 
Excellence Lecture  

 Jan. 27   Career 

Pathways Seminar with 
Dr. William Daggett, GSU 
PAC  

 Jan. 27   iPad Mini 

Conference  

 Feb. 2     Donuts with the 
Dean  

 Feb. 10   11th Annual 

Conference on Cross 
Cultural Issues in 
Counseling & Education  

 

 

COE Receives Approval for Graduate Degree 
Certificate Upgrades   

 

  Georgia Southern College of Education graduate programs 

meet new graduate degree 

program requirements mandated 

by the Georgia Professional 

Standards Commission (GaPSC). 

To increase the probability that 

teachers make a strong impact 

on student achievement, the new GaPSC requirements ensure 

that graduate degrees in education are rigorous and directly 

relevant to student learning. All COE graduate degree 

programs meet PSC requirements; however, educators need 

to review the PSC certificate upgrade Rule 505-2-.41 to 

ensure selection of the appropriate degree program to qualify 

for an in-field upgrade or to upgrade by adding a new 

certification field. Students will have access to the same high 

quality education at Georgia Southern but may note degree 

name and minor curricular changes in some cases. If 

prospective students have any questions about COE graduate 

degree programs, they may also contact the COE's Graduate 

Academic Services Center for advice, (912) 478-1447 

or  http://coe.georgiasouthern.edu/gasc.html   
 
 

COE Graduate Center Opens 

  Graduate students in every area of COE now have a resource 

center and those in the Master's 

and Specialist programs in  

Teaching and Learning have a 

centralized advising office thanks 

to the new Graduate Academic 

Services Center. The newly 

created graduate center moved 

into offices in the 3166 suite in 

July and will officially begin 

advising Spring Semester 2012. 

   "The college identified a need 

for a specialized graduate office," 

said Associate Dean for Graduate 

Education & Research Tracy 

 

(l-r) Grad Center Director 
Lydia Cross, Grad Assistant 

Jonathan Olivarez, Dean Tom 
Koballa, Academic Advisor 
Theresa Duggar. 

http://www.gapsc.com/Rules/Current/Certification/505-2-.041.pdf
http://coe.georgiasouthern.edu/gasc.html
http://coe.georgiasouthern.edu/


 Mar. 3     COE Board of 
Advisors Meeting  

 Mar 4     23rd National 
Youth at Risk Conference 

 Click here for additional 
calendar announcements.   
  

COE Alumni, Stay 
Connected 

   At the College of 

Education we know that it 

is our alumni and friends 

who carry the torch for 

education and serve as 

our shining example 

throughout the world. 

  You are our education 

family and we are 

extremely proud of all 

you have and will 

continue to accomplish. 

  We hope that you will 

keep us informed of all 

you are doing. Send your 

updated information for 

your classmates and 

other alumni to read. 

Fill out the survey today!  

Keep up with COE 
News Everyday 

 

Remember to check 

COE's new webpage for 

up-to-date news and 

announcements. Click 

here to go to COE's home 

page. 

 

Coming Soon! COE on 

Facebook 

 

 

Linderholm who points out that COE's graduate enrollment 

exceeds undergraduate numbers. "Our graduate programs, 

both on campus and on-line, are a vital part of our mission," 

she added. The center facilitates a comprehensive graduate 

experience from the time students enter their program of 

study through graduation. 

   Another key component of the center's work is recruitment 

for all COE's graduate programs. "We're COE's official 

representative at all graduate recruitment events throughout 

the state and the region," said Lydia Cross, the center's 

director. Click here for more information on the graduate 

center or follow updates on the center's blog.     
 

Taiwan Student Teaching Pilot a Success   

Cultural immersion teaches valuable lessons 

   With the increasing diversity of American classrooms, new 

teachers need to be able to teach students whose first 

language is not English and to 

empathize and understand what it's 

like to be a member of a cultural 

minority. Four COE Early Childhood 

Education majors were able to have 

an experience in Taiwan fall semester 

that allowed them to do both. These 

soon-to-be teachers said what they 

learned will help them enormously in 

the classroom when they graduate.   

   The students were part of a pilot project guided by COE's 

Dr. Hsiu-Lien Lu and Dr. Lina Soares that enabled the 

students to experience a complete cultural immersion as they 

taught children in public school settings in Taiwan. 

   The exchange was coordinated with National Taipei 

University of Education and placements were facilitated by the 

principal at Tainan Municipal Tu-Cheng High School. "Our 

students were so excited by the experience," said Dr. Lu. 

"They kept saying how much more they now understood 

about valuing and respecting different cultures, and how much 

better equipped they are to teach English language learners," 

she added. Click here for more information on the pilot 

project.     
 

Pollard, Royal Named to COE   
Board of Advisors 

  

  COE is proud to announce the addition of two members to 

our Board of Advisors. Joseph Edward (Eddie) Pollard, Jr., and 

Mike Royal joined the board in November. "We're honored to 

have such outstanding members of the education and 

business community on our board," said Dr. Thomas Koballa, 

http://coe.georgiasouthern.edu/home
http://coe.georgiasouthern.edu/home
http://coe.georgiasouthern.edu/alumni/survey
http://coe.georgiasouthern.edu/
http://coe.georgiasouthern.edu/
http://coe.georgiasouthern.edu/
http://coe.georgiasouthern.edu/gasc.html
http://coe.georgiasouthern.edu/gasc.html
http://coe.georgiasouthern.edu/news/story/181
http://coe.georgiasouthern.edu/news/story/181


Give to COE 

   Today, one of the 

greatest challenges 

students pursuing higher 

education face is the 

rising cost of tuition. In 

the 2011-2012 academic 

year, COE awarded more 

than $18,000 in 

scholarships to 22 

students. While we are 

proud we were able to 

help these students, 

there are many more 

academically and 

financially deserving 

students we were unable 

to reach. 

  Our current scholarship 

awards represent less 

than 1 percent of our 

overall College 

population. 

  Since Georgia Southern 

opened its doors to those 

who found a calling in the 

field of education, the 

school has conferred 

more than 20,000 

education degrees, 

sending out eager 

graduates prepared to 

teach, lead and serve at 

every level of the 

education system 

throughout our region, 

and the nation. 

  Please join in 

helping  COE continue 

this legacy by donating 

today. Click here for 

information on how you 

can help.   
 

COE Dean. "The depth of experience Eddie and Mike bring to 

the college is critical as the board helps guide us into the 

future," Koballa continued. 

  Pollard, a COE alumnus, is 

a life-long educator. Among 

his many honors, Pollard 

was named Georgia's 2011 

National Distinguished 

Principal. He has been 

principal of Tyrone 

Elementary School since 

1999, and also was 

principal of Flat Rock Middle 

School, Braelinn 

Elementary, and North Fayette Elementary. Two of these 

schools were named a Georgia School of Excellence under his 

leadership. In addition, Pollard is active in professional 

associations, including being on the Board of Directors of the 

National Association of Elementary School Principals from 

2007-2010. Pollard received his Ed.S. and M.Ed. from West 

Georgia College, and his B.S.Ed. from Georgia Southern. 

  In 2011, Royal was named to the Georgia State Board of 

Education from the Seventh Congressional District. A graduate 

of Georgia Southern's College of Business with a B.B.A. in 

Finance, Royal is a successful businessman. He helped 

establish BWT Risk Advisors, LLC, in 2004, where he currently 

works as an insurance and risk management consultant. In 

addition to his service work in the business arena, Royal is 

active in his community serving as chairman of the Gwinnet 

County Zoning Board of Appeals, as a board member of the 

Governor's Office of Consumer Protection and as a member of 

the Legislative Council of the Gwinnett County Chamber of 

Commerce.  

 

Eddie Pollard       Mike Royal  

 

Online Graduate Program Receives Top 
Ranking 

  

   COE's graduate programs came in the top 20 spots 

for three out of four indicators used by U.S. News & World 

Report's first-ever Top Online Graduate Education 

Program rankings. COE continues to increase its online 

degree offerings to provide flexible, high quality educational 

opportunities to school professionals. Fall 2012 it will add an 

online Ed.S. in Reading Education, with nine other programs 

that offered an online option going completely online. Click 

here for more information on online programs.     

 
  

 

 

http://coe.georgiasouthern.edu/alumni/annualfund
http://coe.georgiasouthern.edu/alumni/annualfund
http://coe.georgiasouthern.edu/alumni/annualfund
http://online.georgiasouthern.edu/
http://online.georgiasouthern.edu/

	Southern Educator
	Recommended Citation

	tmp.1375224070.pdf.iHZv1

